June 21, 2022 City Council, Cheviot, Ohio

Page 1 of 🍣

President Kerry Smyth called the meeting to order at 7:30PM with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a moment of silent prayer.

. Visite of the Control

Roll was then called, and the following members were in attendance:

· 第十二個公司的學科學

President of Council	Kerry Smyth
Safety Services Director	Tom Braun
Council Ward 1	David Voss
Council Ward 2	John Hardig
Council Ward 3	Brian Smyth
Council Ward 4	Lindsay Jones
Council At Large	Kitty Zech
Council At Large	Stefanie Hawk
Council At Large	Amy Richter

Resolution 22-10 is being presented to council tonight. It's regarding the building assessment and market analysis of the former Cappel's building.

A Richter motioned to approve the minutes from the June 7 meeting. Second by D. Voss. Motion carried 7-0.

There were no Department Reports.

Resolution 22-10 To Authorize The Safety Service Director To Enter Into An Agreement With The Hamilton County Board Of County Commissioners To Administer A Community Impact Grant. L. Jones introduced with a second by B. Smyth. Motion carried 7-0. Motion to adopt was made by B. Smyth, second by K. Zech. Motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Keller left no report in his absence. Safety Service Director Braun had no report. Law Director Kimberlee Rohr was absent and left no report.

Other Business

- -S. Hawk read her report from the LSDMC meeting
- -S. Hawk opened discussion about the social media policy. There was some discussion, and it was determined that no further action is required.
- -B. Smyth tabled his discussion of the Safety Act legislation pending further discussion with the Law Director.

-There was discussion concerning whether or not residents should be able to rent a parking lot and receive a 40% discount, as is offered for other rentable facilities (Harvest Home Lodge, barn, shelters and facilities at Cheviot Fieldhouse). A voice vote showed that the majority of council believes residents should receive a discount for parking lots, with D. Voss being the sole NO vote as he feels that parking lots should not be rented to residents.

-D. Voss recognized the passing of former police officer Tom Baldock. Officer Baldock had served the city for nearly 30 years.

Seeing no further business before this council A. Richer motioned for adjournment. D. Voss seconded and the meeting adjourned at 8:04PM.

Jenny Eilermann, Clerk of Council

Kerry Smyth, President of Council